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Dear Customer,

Each year, we take hundreds of thousands of water 
quality tests. I am pleased to share with you that for 
2011, MWRA again met every federal and state drinking 
water standard. System-wide, we have been below the 
Lead Action Level for the past eight years. Please read 
the letter on page 4 for more information on your local 
water system.

We are fortunate to have inherited one of the country’s 
great water systems. And MWRA continues its work to 
make the water system even better, with construction of 
new water storage tanks and pipeline projects to improve 
redundancy - to ensure we can still deliver water if there is 
a major break. We are also adding ultra-violet light 
disinfection at our water treatment plant.

This report is essentially a nutrition label for your water. 
We hope that you take a moment to read it and to learn 
about your water system. We want you to share our 
confidence in your drinking water.

Sincerely,

Frederick A. Laskey
Executive Director
Frederick A. Laskey
Executive Direeeeecto
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Tap Water -
The Smart Choice!

COMMUNITY PIPESCOMMUNITY PIPES

It’s The Law!

Award Winning Water
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Drinking Water and 
People with Weakened
Immune Systems



City of Medford
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Public Water Supply 
# 3176000

This 2011 Drinking Water Report provides information to residents of Medford on their water supply. The City of Medford works in partnership 
with the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA) to communicate where your water comes from, how it is treated and tested, and 
how we get it to your tap. We know that consumers today have a deep interest in the quality and cost of water. Our hope is that this and other 
publications you receive help you better understand your water system.  In this report we discuss improvements to the physical system itself as 
well as inform you about the quality of your drinking water.

Medford’s Department of Public Works maintains the water distribution system that consists of a network of pipes, valves, hydrants, and service 
lines. This system takes water from the MWRA system and delivers water to homes, businesses, and other facilities for drinking and commercial 
uses. The system is also used for fire protection.  The City is constantly improving the system, replacing mains when necessary.  Also, on a 
daily basis our water crews are constantly on the look out for water system leaks, checking and verifying pressures, replacing faulty meters, and 
flushing pipelines to keep the water as clean as possible. 

Lead Results for Medford

We receive many inquiries about lead in the drinking water. The simple answer is there is no lead in the water supply; however, lead can enter 
your tap water through contact with brass fixtures (which contain lead in the alloy), lead solder (which is now outlawed), old lead plumbing in the 
house or in the service line from the main to your house. 

Each year, MWRA and local water departments test tap water in homes that are likely to have high lead levels - usually homes with lead service 
lines or lead solder. The EPA rule requires that 9 out of 10, or 90%, of these sampled homes must have lead levels below the Action Level of 
15 parts per billion (ppb). 

Lead results have decreased over the past 10 years.  The Medford Water Department’s 90th percentile levels for 2011 were 5.4 and 8.99 ppb, 
both below the Action Level. The City of Medford has taken the following steps to continue to improve lead levels:

a. Identified lead service lines in the City and determined which are City owned.
b. Established a program to annually remove 280 (7%) of all of the identified City-owned lead service lines.  Medford’s program is aggres-

sive and is replacing more than the required number each year.
c. Notified all owners of the property served by lead lines of their responsibilities regarding replacement of the lead service line and informed 

them of the City’s lead reduction program.  For more information on this program, call the City Engineer’s Office at 781-393-2475.

For more information on lead in tap water and practical steps you can take to reduce exposure to lead in tap water, please see page 5 of the 
main report.

The Medford Water Department hopes you find this report informative and useful. If you have any questions regarding this report or any other water 
related questions, you can call Davis Proctor, Superintendent, Medford Department of Public Works at 781-393-2419. If you are interested in attend-
ing a public meeting, please contact Chairperson Domenic Camarra at the same number.
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Important Lead
Information
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The Inch
Rule for Water
Saving Outdoors

WATER CONSERVATIONWATER CONSERVATION

Promote Tap Water!

Follow Outdoor
Water Saving
Ground Rules


